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                                                                                            30th November 2021

Christmas Performance

You may be aware that the Prime Minister made a press announcement on Sunday regarding the detection of the new variant of Covid. There are now new regulations in place and we have also received updated advice as a school. After seeking further clarification from the Local Authority today, we have decided that our only option is to cancel the face-to-face Christmas performances.  This is hugely disappointing to us as we do not have significant cases of Covid in school but we do recognise that cases are rising elsewhere and that the new variant has been deemed ‘a cause for concern’.  The new regulations for contacts of a positive case of this variant, Omnicron, require all contacts to self-isolate for ten days and we believe this is too great a risk to your Christmas as a family.  We also understand the implications for the whole school if staff were required to self-isolate, and we are taking every possible step to avoid disrupting your child’s education. 

We now hope that we can record the performances and then issue you with copies of the recording. In order to do this, we ned to check we can gain consent from all families and more information will follow in due course. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]We appreciate the disappointment this will cause the children and families, especially for those who have never yet had the chance to see their child perform on stage. We will talk to the children tomorrow about the decision we have made. Please understand that we have made this decision based on the best health advice available and in the best interests of safety for the whole school community. We will ensure that the children do still get to enjoy performing in school as we feel this is a vital part of school life at Christmas and rehearsals are already well underway to prepare for a fun celebration of the Christmas spirit.

Thank you for your understanding and on-going support during this difficult time.

Yours Sincerely,



Joanne Bromley

Head Teacher
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